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Meeting Summary  

Sept. 2021 Neighbor Information Meeting  

Location: Teleconference  Date:   Sept. 9, 2021 

 
 Time:   6–7 p.m. 

Speakers: Bonita Oswald, Communications Lead Lyda Hakes, Facility Design Lead 
 Michelle Cheek, Deputy Program Director  

Agenda 

Meeting Purpose: Share a brief update on design progress for the filtration facility and invite questions and 
feedback from community members. 

1.  Welcome  

a. Program Communications Lead Bonita Oswald welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced the 
speakers. She noted the change to quarterly information updates as design continues.  

2. Program Update 

a. Deputy Program Manager Michelle Cheek described construction progress for upgraded corrosion 
treatment at Lusted Hill, highlighting the work to install utility piping under Lusted Road without a road 
closure. Michelle also noted planned geotechnical boring near the facility site and potholing in the right-
of-way this fall to continue gathering information about conditions along the planned pipeline routes.  

3. Facility Design Update  

a. Facility design lead Lyda Hakes summarized upcoming schedule milestones, noting design of the 
filtration facility will continue through 2022 with construction expected to begin in 2023. She described 
architectural design updates, including refinements to the roof forms and material concepts to better 
integrate with the surrounding landscape. She shared current concept views of the administration and 
process buildings, as well as concept views of the site entrance and landscaped edges looking toward 
the future facility.  

4. Questions and Feedback  

a. Bonita invited questions and feedback from meeting participants. Discussion included interest in 
building materials selection, the communications tower location, and updates on plans for the site 
access.  

5. Adjourn  

a. Bonita noted the next informational meeting is planned for January 2022, thanked everyone for their 
time, and adjourned the meeting.  


